Board of Barbers
Minutes
September 12, 2016
A meeting of the State of Barbers was held on Monday, September 12, 2016, in the 3rd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Mr. Phillip Mazza, Industry Member,
Ms. Alberta Fisher, Industry Member

Mr. Derick Ausby, Industry Member

Mr. Marvin T. Lee, Industry Member, Acting Chair
Others present:

Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director

Ms. Victoria Wilkins, Commissioner

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Ms. Erica Lewis, Board Secretary

Meeting Called to Order
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Mr. Mazza
Approval of Agenda
A motion was made by to approve the agenda by Ms. Fisher and Mr. Ausby seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to approve.
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Mr. Mazza to approve the minutes of the June 13, 2016 Board meeting with no amendments, Ms. Fisher seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

New Business 
Election of Acting Chair
Assistant Attorney General Eric London, Board Counsel, advised the Board that it needed to elect an acting Chair, as the former Chair, Mr. Lawrence Avara, was no longer on the Board.    A motion to appoint an Acting Chair of the Barber Board was made Ms. Fisher and seconded by Mr. Ausby. The Board voted unanimously to have Mr. Marvin T. Lee act in this capacity until a new Chair is appointed by the Governor.
Apprentice Restart- Keisha Todd
An informal conference was held for Ms. Todd, who requested to restart her barber’s apprenticeship training. After Ms. Todd explained to the Board’s satisfaction why she was unable to complete the apprenticeship training during her two previous registrations, the Board approved Ms. Todd to restart her apprenticeship training with the condition that she attends the next apprentice orientation with her Master barber.
Ethics Training
Kate Thompson, an attorney with the State Ethics Commission, provided ethics training to the Board.   
Apprentice Restart- Ronnie Thomas

An informal conference was scheduled to be held with Mr. Thomas, who requested to restart his barber’s apprenticeship training. Mr. Thomas failed to appear and did not contact the Board’s staff prior to the meeting to advise that he would not be able to attend. The Board directed its staff to advise Mr. Thomas that his request for a barber apprenticeship restart would not be considered until such time that he appears before the Board.
Waiver of Examination- Justin Ross
Justin Ross did not come before the Board, but requested by e-mail a waiver of examination, for a license which expired in May of 2011. The Board instructed Ms. Leach to advise Mr. Ross that he would need to sit for the Barber’s exam, as the law only allows for renewal without examination, if the request is made within five years of the expiration of the license.
Providing Electronic Certifications

The Board agreed to deliver certification requests by way of secure e-mail.
Old Business
Automated Apprentice Program

Ms. Leach, Executive Director of the Board of Barbers, provided an update on the project and advised that she will provide the Board access to a sample once it becomes available. 
Limited Practice Barbering License Regulations
Counsel Eric London advised that over the next two to three months regulations will be finalized and that they would be distributed via email.
Public Comment:
Abdul Ferguson came before the Board to express his thankfulness to the Board for allowing the public to attend meetings. Mr. Ferguson shared the changes he has seen in the industry in the last thirty years. The Board thanked Mr. Ferguson for sharing his experience.
Mr. London thanked Mr. Avara the former Chairman of the Board for his service to the Board.  All members of the Board and staff also acknowledged Mr. Avara’s service to the Barber Board.
Ms. Shirley Leach announced the appointment of new Assistant Executive Director, Erica Lewis. 
Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Mr. Mazza, seconded by Ms. Fisher and unanimously carried that the meeting be adjourned. The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
